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NOTICE TO MARINERS 

NO. 17 OF 2019 

Cork Lower Harbour Main Drainage Channel Crossing 

This notice should be read in conjunction with: 

 Charts 1777/1773 

Mariners are advised that as part of the Cork Lower Harbour Main Drainage Project, an operation to 

bore and install two cross-channel subterranean pipelines will commence mid-October 2019. These 

works are due to complete by the end of January 2020. This will commence from Cork Dockyard and 

complete at Monkstown Sand Quay.  

The works involved are subterranean and should have a minimal impact to water users within Cork 

Harbour. However, as part of this operation, some additional survey works may be required from time 

to time using boats and or divers along the pipeline route.  

If any works are planned on the water, these will be of a short duration (< 1 week) and notification of 

these operations will be available via the Port Operations Centre in Cobh or via ‘Cork Harbour Radio’ 

on VHF channel 12.  

Mariners are advised to keep a safe distance from any support operations and to reduce speed when 

passing nearby any vessels or divers to reduce wash effects.  

BY ORDER, 

CAPTAIN P. O’REGAN, 

HARBOUR MASTER. 

Port of Cork Company, Custom House Street, Cork 


